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Most Clubs and Units 
are meeting either by 
Zoom or starting to 
transition to live  
meetings. We will be 
having a Special meeting  
for electing an Oriental 
Guide and inducting 
seven new members 
in a Ceremonial at 
LuLu on Wednesday, 
June 30, 2021. Dinner 
will be served. Now is 
the time to personally 
recruit that Masonic 
Brother you have been 
talking to. If you recruit 
three or more new 

Shriners, you will get a free year of LuLu dues. We 
need to stay very focused on membership to maintain 
our numbers.

The International Shrine Session will be in Houston, 
Texas from July 3-8, 2021, and your elected delegates 
will be attending. We will bring back a full report for 
the next Business Meeting in September. That night 
we will also draw our LuLu Shrine 50/50 Raffle that 
is now over $15,000 thanks to your great support.

From the Potentate

We have officially extended an invitation for our 
August 1 Family Picnic to our Blue Lodges. We need 
your help in getting your Masonic Lodge to bring a 
family group of Masons to the picnic and see firsthand  
what a great facility we have.

The big event in September will be the Mid Atlantic  
Shrine Association (MASA) Meeting in Virginia Beach, 
VA. This is a long-standing tradition and our LuLu 
Clubs and Units participate in the MASA Parade with  
the other Shrines in MASA. This is a trip worth 
attending to see the strength of Shrines throughout 
the Mid-Atlantic Region.

The September Business Meeting and Ceremonial will 
be on Wednesday, September 29, 2021, and we will 
draw the LuLu Shrine 50/50 raffle.

The big event in the fourth quarter is our FEZtival of 
Trees and Lights the week before Thanksgiving from 
November 18-21.

The Northeast Shrine Club hosted a great Ocean City 
NJ weekend as the first major event we have had 
since the Covid 19 pandemic started in March 2020. 
We had a great parade on the Ocean City boardwalk 
and were again recognized by the Mayor’s office.
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Visit our website  
often to stay informed  
of the latest news and  
upcoming events:

www.lulushriners.org
Or go to our website with our QR Code above 
by taking a picture with a smart phone

CONTENTS

Well Nobles, how time flies and 
now it’s time for us to celebrate 
our independence. So, Happy 
Fourth of July! And for the Divan, 
enjoy your time in Houston, TX.
Four our veterans, if we missed 
saying thank you for your service 
to our country, “Thank You!”
Although there were no parades 

for Memorial Day, there were many services instead. 
Hopefully by next year things will continuously look 
better and we will celebrate with a parade.

Please check the events calendar. We’re beginning to 
have more and more events for our nobles and their 
families/friends to go to so check out and try to attend 
what you can. Enjoy the fun and fellowship at these 
events. Also, you’ll have a chance to meet nobles that 
you haven’t met before. Some are new members and 
others have been around but just now starting to  
participate. Either way…make a new friend!

Our rentals are really starting to pick up again and 
we’re still looking for workers (not just folks to stand 
around). None of it is hard work, but it is work. If 
interested, call me and let’s chat about it.

The days are getting nicer and nicer along with a 
few days of rain (which we need), so get out even if 
it’s in your back yard and get sun and fresh air every 
day that you can. Check out the CDC guidelines and 
maybe visit with some folds you haven’t seen in a 
while.

If you can spare some time, our Wednesday crew is 
always looking for more volunteers. There is lots of 
work to be done around the Shrine so PLEASE give a 
hand when and where you can.

It’s great hearing from more nobles and hopefully 
we’ll see more of you around the Shrine. Enjoy your 
summer and if you’re taking a vacation, enjoy it but 
please be careful. See you soon!

Recorder’s Recordings
By: III. Sir Bill Adamson, P.P.
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Northeast Shrine Club	
By: Dennis C. Gold 

Tomorrow is the day after today. We all understand 
that. We have been waiting during the pandemic for 
a lot of tomorrows. We all are looking for different 
things. Some are looking forward to seeing families. 
Some are looking forward to going back to work in 
their normal work location. Children are looking 
forward to going back to school in a previous normal 
environment. This is even if they are back in their 
school building, it is not the same. Some are looking 
forward to being able to eat in a restaurant without 
feeling concerned. Some couples are looking towards 
the tomorrow for new births, weddings, christenings, 
mitzvah celebrations and so forth.

Northeast Shriners are looking forward to the  
tomorrow that we can get together in our normal 
location, Cannstatters Volksfest-Verein and well as  
attending LuLu Shrine functions. By the time you 
read this, many of the Northeast Shriners will have 
attended the Northeast Shriners weekend in Ocean 
City. We are sure that all will have enjoyed the  
weekend and parade. Also, during the summer, LuLu 
is having a wonderful family picnic on Sunday,  
August 1st. Again, this should be a wonderful event.

I know that we are all looking forward to the tomorrow  
that are clubs and units can enjoy whatever is their 
normal. Hopefully in the fall this will be possible.

So, as we think about our tomorrows, what can you 
do today?

•	 Get the appropriate vaccination

•	 Wear a mask

•	 Social distance

•	 Not be in large crowds

•	 Know who you are with and what they have 
done to be safe and healthy

•	 Keep in touch with family, friends, nobles, and 
our members’ wives

•	 We are sure you can also come up with several 
suggestions

Tomorrow we will need our members to step up any 
be there for our club. Without you, there will be no 
club. Please pay your dues if you have not. Please 
come to a meeting as soon as you feel safe. We will 
have all protocols in place. We are ALL looking  
forward to the tomorrow we can see you safely and 
you are healthy.

Fun, Family and Fellowship

Home of the Happy Shriner

Tomorrow

Noble Alan R. Gold, Ill. Sir Bob Gold
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Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club	

Since I am a Jew, you will have to excuse me for 
taking this subject very personally. Yom HaShoah 
literally means Day of the Holocaust. It is observed in 
Israel on the 27th of Nissan on the Hebrew calendar, 
on the Gregorian calendar in April or May, in  
memorial for the more than six million Jews murdered.  
This included the more than eleven million men, 
women and children of many religions, sexual  
orientations, philosophies (specifically including 
Masons) and people who were not “perfect” physically  
or mentally murdered by the Nazis and their  
sympathizers. Most Jews personally know of families 
and friends who were murdered or who survived 
the brutality. Quaker City Montco Shrine Club has a 
speaker each year, around this time of the year, with 
a program about the Holocaust. 

This year, with assistance from Helen Kirshenbaum, 
Director of the Esther Raab Holocaust Museum and 
Goodwin Education Center, we were honored by a 
presentation from a Holocaust Survivor, Eva Weiner. 
She was only ten months old when her parents 
boarded, with her, the MS St. Louis in Hamburg, 
Germany. The destination for the 937 passengers 
was Havana Cuba. You may know of the book or film: 
Voyage of the Damned. This story of the journey of 
the St Louis from May to June 1939, is heart  
wrenching for those on board, but the impact of the 
journey was felt by Jews murdered during the entire 
period of the Second World War. When the St Louis 
arrived in Cuba, the passengers were refused entry, 

even though they held legal Cuban visas. The Joint 
Distribution Committee (a Jewish agency) tried to 
obtain permission for the passengers to enter any 
country in South and Central America, the United 
States, Canada, as well as the countries of Europe. 
Belgium, England, France, and Holland were the only  
countries that would accept the passengers. FDR 
turned his back on the Jews on the St Louis. In 2012, 
the U.S. State Department officially apologizing for the  
United State government’s recalcitrance at that time.

Like most children, I am often coming to the question  
of Why! Why and how did this journey of the St Louis  
have such a momentous impact on the Jews of Europe  
during WWII. The answer is simple and cruel. The 
Nazis wanted to demonstrate to the world that no 
country wanted the Jews to survive. The Nazis  
pressured all the countries that the St Louis approached  
to turn it way. This was a purposeful plan that 
directly led to what the Nazis called The Final Solution.  
The St Louis gave the Nazis the moral imperative, 
from their twisted morality, to rid the world of the 
unwanted Jews. The Nazis concluded that neither its 
friends nor foes wanted the Jews to exist. The Nazis 
were doing the job of garbage collector for humanity 
since they considered Jews to be sub-human. 

With the experience of the St Louis, Eva Weiner’s 
objective is to teach the children of the world: Never 
Again, for any race, religion, nationality, philosophy, 
or human condition. 

By: Noble Hilary A. Kaufman, Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club PP

Yom HaShoah
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SURPRISE: You, as a LuLu Shriner, are a member of 
LuLu’s Membership Committee. For LuLu’s survival 
and growth, you must be AN ACTIVE MEMBER!

Membership at LuLu is much more than what you may  
think it is. Membership is the result of all that you do 
or do not do at LuLu, including participating in the 
Clubs and Units. It is not just bringing in new members,  
but much more; just identifying some: 1. Introducing 
your friends and acquaintances to LuLu and following 
through to help them be a fellow noble, 2. Keeping 
members we already have by communicating with 
them and helping LuLu, with its Clubs and Units by 
providing activities we all enjoy, 3. Bringing back 
nobles who have left Shrinedom by finding out WHY 
they left and addressing the WHY. These are just 
some of the parts of a multifaceted LuLu membership 
committee. Keeping current members of LuLu as well 
as bringing back previous members, may be one of the  
most important aspects of membership. 
For this Fez article, I will focus on  
bringing in new members. 

Bringing in new members. Most view 
this as the primary goal of membership. 
For this reason, LuLu has a program: 
What’s Your Number? It is an incentive  
for all of us by having our LuLu Dues 
paid for one year, three years or a  
lifetime. While we all understand paying 
our dues is important, it is a nice feeling 
to earn it by increasing membership. 
Be a First Line Signer on the What’s 
Your Number Chart that is on display 

at LuLu. You will be recognized by the names of the 
members you have made a part of your fraternity. 
This incentive program is but one tool to help bring in 
new members. 

A second membership program is the LuLu Shriners 
Masonic Ambassador Program. Communications is 
key to membership. We will be sending to each lodge 
in LuLu’s Oasis, a short statement every month about 
LuLu or our Shriners Hospitals telling the brethren 
about the interesting activities that are taking place. 
Finally, we have a new membership banner that has 
been approved by your Divan. Below is a picture of 
the banner surrounded by your Divan, Past Potentates,  
and active nobles. This banner is important since it 
clearly and simply explains what we stand for.  
“Join Our Traditions of Helping Children, Family Fun 
and Fellowship.” Thank you for being part of our 
membership team.

You Are on The Membership Committee
By Noble Hilary A. Kaufman, Membership Chairman
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Calling all noble, ladies, their friends and family. 
We need you to step up and join in. On Saturday, 
October 2, 2021 starting 7:00 am we will meet at the 
Philadelphia Zoo. Isn’t that amazing? We can walk, 
run, and talk to the animals, friends, patients, staff, 
and family. 

$832,565.36 is an incredible number. It is the total 
raised by us over the last six years while walking 
around the LuLu campus and the Philadelphia Zoo. 
This year we want to take it to the next level and 
bring the seventh year and total to over $1,000,000. 
In 2015 we started with a simple idea. Let the 
Shriners walk around the LuLu campus and ask 
their family and friends to support their efforts with 
a donation to the hospital. It has grown during the 

last six years to an event that raised over $211,403 
last year. Like Jerry Lewis’ famous comment on 
the Muscular Dystrophy telethon. With a little 
paraphrasing, “I want to raise at least $1 more this 
year than last year”.

We can do it!     We can do it!     We can do it!

If everyone does a little, we will achieve the $1 more 
and break the $1,000,000 mark. Thank you for your 
consideration in helping. You can do this virtually 
also. Please go to the web page: lovetotherescue.org 
 
This great for the hospital but also a fun way to visit 
the Zoo. You don’t need to specifically walk a course. 
Just enjoy the Zoo. Stay as long as you like.

You are the Key to the 2021 “Walk For Love” 
Success!

Northeast Shrine Club made a generous $10,000 
donation to Shriners Hospitals for Children. The check  
presentation took place at the first “in person” Shriners  
Hospitals board meeting in more than one year.

This donation enables Northeast Shrine Club to be a 
Presenting Sponsor at this year’s Walk for Love/5K 
that will take place on Saturday, October 2nd at The 
Philadelphia Zoo. To join in and meet some patients, 

doctors, Shriners and friends, please 
go to https://lovetotherescue.org/
events/walk-for-love-philadelphia-pa/.  
Admission to the Zoo is included 
with your support of the event! How 
can you get involved? Create a Team, 
Register To Walk or Run; Become a 
Sponsor or Support Virtually.

Northeast Shrine Club Presenting Sponsor at 
at This Year’s Walk for Love/5K

Pictured Left to Right: Ray Bloemker; 
Zale Stein; Dr. Andrew Kuo, PP Salaam 
and Chairman, Shriners Hospitals for  
Children Philadelphia, Board of Governors;  
Joel Brookstein and Tom Spoltore.
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Register online at  walkforlove5K.org

Saturday, October 2
at the Philadelphia Zoo

3400 W. Girard Ave., Philadelphia, PA 19104 
Walkforlove5K.org

Walk/Run registration: 7 a.m.  
(Followed by a private zoo experience)

Run begins: 8 a.m. 
Walk begins: 8:10 a.m. 
Awards program: 9 a.m. 

Join us for our 1-mile walk, roll or stroll, and 5K run through the nation’s oldest zoo. 
Admission to the zoo is included with your support for the event!

How can you get involved?
Create a team • Register to walk • Become a sponsor • Support virtually 

Questions? Contact:
Joy Young, joyoung@shrinenet.org or 215-430-4206 

Terry Diamond, tdiamond@shrinenet.org or 215-430-4055

 Patients, current and past: FREE

 Prices will increase by $10 after August 6

 Zoo pass & t-shirt included with registration

 Youth age 2-18: $15

 Adults: $25

Save the Date!

SUPPORT VIRTUALLY OR IN PERSON!
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For many unknown reasons, scoliosis predominantly affects 
teenage girls, but many teenage boys are also diagnosed with the 
condition each year. Like many others, Seth’s family sought help 
through a family friend, who is a chiropractor, when he received 
his diagnosis. Seth’s curve was at about 25 degrees when he 
started going to the chiropractor, and had progressed to 40 
degrees when they realized the treatments were not working a 
couple of months later. 

Seth’s chiropractor suggested that he consider surgery and 
directed his family to a Facebook Group, where they learned 
about Shriners Hospitals for Children — Philadelphia and its 
special vertebral body tethering (VBT) procedure as an alternative 
to spinal fusion. 

Seth had his initial appointment with Joshua Pahys, M.D., in January 2017, and was scheduled 
for surgery in March. By this time, Seth’s curve had progressed to 58 degrees. 

“Seth and his family were incredibly tough and resilient through the entire process,” said Dr. 
Pahys. “It is certainly not easy for many families to comprehend surgery on an otherwise 
healthy and active teenager. Seth’s hard work and positive attitude helped him bounce back 
speedily to playing golf. He has far exceeded our expectations, and hope he continues to 
progress in his golfing career.” 

Seth was nervous that having surgery would affect his ability to play golf, and is happy that 
having surgery did not change too many things for him, “I was worried that my stroke would be 
slower and perhaps not as strong,” said 
Seth. “But really, I am right about where 
I was and able to compete with others in 
my age group.” 

Today, Seth plays on his high school 
golf team and competes in several 
tournaments throughout the year. He is 
hoping to get a golf scholarship to 
college, where he plans to study 
finance. 

“I want to be a finance professional, but I 
would also love to be a professional 
golfer, too,” said Seth. “Thanks to 
Shriners Hospitals, anything can be 
possible now.” 
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“We Give So That Others May Live”

IN 2021
WE ARE HOSTING BLOOD DRIVES

at
LuLu Shrine

5140 Butler Pike
Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462

10:00 AM TO 7:00 PM
THURSDAYS & FRIDAYS

AUGUST 5 + 6,
SEPTEMBER 30 + OCTOBER 1st,

and DECEMBER 2 + 3

TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT 
PLEASE CALL 1-800-733-2767
USE SPONSOR CODE: LuLu

OR
ONLINE: redcrossblood.org 
USE SPONSOR CODE: LuLu

LuLu Shrine is hosting six back-to-back Blood 
Drives for the American Red Cross this year. 
Due to Covid-19 restrictions pre-registrations 
are a must. The above flier lists the dates. The 
American Red Cross has asked LuLu to increase 
the drive hours to those listed above. For every 
unit of blood collected at a Masonic Blood Drive  
the Masonic Blood + Organ Donor Program 
donates ten dollars to a Masonic Charity; hence,  
ten dollars is donated to Shriners Hospitals for 
Children – Philadelphia for every unit of blood 
donated at LuLu’s blood drives.

We could use your help. If you would like to 
assist with the blood drives, contact Chuck 
Lankert at 215 896 3309 or celankert@gmail.com 

Hospital Rounds
By: Noble Thomas A Spoltore,  
Board of Governors, Treasurer

Well, things are returning to a quasi-state of normal 
as we move forward through this pandemic. It isn’t 
over by any stretch of the imagination, but progress 
is being made in battling the effects on our mental 
and physical state of being. With a positive outlook 
and some determination, our hospital is facing the 
challenges and overcoming every impediment to 
meeting the needs of the children entrusted to our 
care. In the past I’ve encouraged everyone to be an 
ambassador for the hospital by getting our message 
out to the general public. I can tell you from my own 
perspective that prior to becoming a Shriner, I really 
had no idea what the mission of being a Shriner was 
all about. I passed the former Shriners Hospital on 
Roosevelt Blvd. every day for many years on my way 
to work and never gave it a second thought. It wasn’t 
until I became a nursing student and went to the 
hospital as a part of my clinical rotation, that I truly 
found out the daily miracles that were taking place 
within those walls. Thankfully, over the past several 
years our message is being seen and heard through 
television commercials. This has helped to increase 
visibility but there are still many, including myself, 
who tune out those commercials.

On numerous occasions since becoming a member of 
the Board of Governors, many of my Shriner friends 
have asked me questions about how and who to 
contact if they knew of a child in need of our care. 
Some of their questions were related to eligibility 
for treatment (patient age and condition). The easy 
answer to this question is to direct them to Shriners 
Hospital. In the past children needed to have a 
Shriner recommendation to begin the treatment 
process, however, that is no longer a requirement. A 
call to inquire is all that is needed to start the process. 
The next time you are at the Shrine Temple, pick 
up a brochure that will provide explicit details to 
expediting a referral.

Please do not hesitate in contacting me, Joe Reading, 
Joel Bronstein or Ray Bloemker if you have questions 
or concerns. I would also like to remind you about 
the 2021 hospital fundraiser, “Walk for Love” on 
Saturday, October 2nd. You can register online at: 
walkforlove5K.org. Remember, if you can’t physically 
be there, you can always be a virtual walker!



12

LuLu Shepherds
By: Noble Chris Mason, Secretary/Treasurer

First, on behalf of the members of the Shepherds 
Unit, we wish Ill Sir Bill Adamson Sr, PP ’10, LuLu 
Recorder a speedy and full recovery and his return to 
LuLu soon.

We’d like to welcome the 12 new Nobles who were 
created at the virtual Ceremonial, March 13, 2021; 
may your journey through Shrinedom, be interesting, 
enjoyable, a learning experience and fun. As is said 
very often; “you get out of your Fraternal experience 
what you put into it”. An extra special welcome to new  
March 2021 Noble Dominic Pergolino and Lady Margo  
who joined the Shepherds and are already qualified! 

Our Unit, The Shepherds Unit presently has 13  
qualified Noble drivers who are tasked with  
transporting ‘our children’ from locations within 
LuLu’s Oasis to Shriners Hospital Philadelphia for 
their scheduled appointments; maybe to and from 
their homes, a local hotel or even Philadelphia  
International Airport or even 230th Street Station. 
We are also 12 other Nobles and Ladies who act as 
2nd seaters or ‘shotgun’, as all transportations MUST 
have 2 qualified adults; at least one being a Shriner. 
LuLu’s Oasis includes Philadelphia, Delaware,  
Montgomery, Bucks, Chester, and portions of  
Lancaster Counties.
 
To qualify, a Noble or Shrine Lady must be a member  
of the Shepherds Unit and have a current PA or NJ  
Driver’s License; have or get a PA State Police Criminal  

Background Check and PA  
Health & Human Services Child  
Abuse Certification, both of which  
are valid for 5 years and get the  
FBI Fingerprint Registration. To  
join the Shepherds Unit, please  
contact Noble Chris Mason at  
masoncs@comcast.net or 215-828-2154 
for a petition to join and the procedures  
to apply for the necessary certifications.

Our present van is a Mercedes Benz  
‘Sprinter’ with a wheelchair lift to transport  
wheelchair bound or ambulatory children and below 
is a list of our transports.

• Jan 2021 = 28 runs, 250 m/h
• Feb 2021 = 27 runs, 164 m/h
• Mar 2021 = 27 runs, 202 m/h
• April 2021 = 35 runs, 180 m/h
• May 2021 = 51 runs, 431 m/h (as of this writing)

As I mentioned in our January article, we were seeking  
funds to purchase a 2nd van as we have experienced 
some days of multiple transports. Well, I’m happy to 
say the purchase of a second van is underway. With 
a MOST generous donation from Lodge 9 of $70,000, 
The Shepherds via LuLu have ordered a new-build 
unit from Wolfington Body Company, which should  
be in service by mid-summer. A big Thank You to  
Wolfington also, for arranging a low-cost lease of 
another Unit while our new van is built.

Thank You for donations towards the new van  
also goes out to Concordia Lodge 67 ($7,000),  
Palestine-Roxborough Lodge 135 ($500), Corinthian 
Chapter 13 O.E.S. ($500) and LuLu Yacht Club ($200). 

Again, if you’re interested in helping provide support  
to the philanthropic side of the Shriners, please  
consider joining the Shepherds Unit, by contacting 
Noble Chris Mason at masoncs@comcast.net or  
215-828-2154 for a petition to join and the  
procedures to apply for the necessary certifications.
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COVID-19 Vaccines guiding principles for fully  
vaccinated people has been updated: 

•	 Indoor and outdoor activities pose minimal risk to 
fully vaccinated people

•	 Fully vaccinated people have a reduced risk of 
transmitting SARS-CoV-2 to unvaccinated people

•	 Fully vaccinated people should still get tested if 
experiencing COVID-19 symptoms

•	 Fully vaccinated travelers are less likely to get and 
spread SARS-CoV-2 and can now travel at low risk 
to themselves within the US

Currently, COVID-19 cases and deaths in the United 
States have dropped to their lowest levels in nearly 
a year. The number of people vaccinated has risen 
significantly: 
 
TOTAL VACCINE DOSES:

Delivered: 366,316,945   Administered: 294,928,850

THE HISTORY OF THE SHRINE & LULU TEMPLE – 16
CHAPTER XCIII (93)

COVID-19 VIRUS – PART V 
By: Noble Brandon Copeland, Historian 

As of this date, 50.5% of the total population has 
received at least one dose of the vaccine and 40.7% of 
the total population is fully vaccinated. There are cur-
rently an estimated 33,079,000 cases currently in the 
US and approximately 591,265 reported deaths. 
Children 12 years and older are now eligible to get 
vaccinated against COVID-19. Currently, the Pfizer-
BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine is the only on available 
to children 12 years and older. 

May 1st, 2021 – Philadelphia Eagles selected 9 play-
ers in the 2021 NFL Draft. With their first-round se-
lection (number 10 overall) the team selected DeVon-
ta Smith, wide receiver, University of Alabama. 

May 8th, 2021 – Some Major League Baseball teams 
lift capacity limits for vaccinated fans.

May 19th, 2021 – NCAA allows full capacity for col-
legiate softball and baseball postseasons. 

May 20th, 2021 – Shriners Hospitals for Children 
names new title sponsor for Entertainment & Sports 
Programing Network (ESPN) Events’ Charleston Clas-
sic. The two sides have agreed to a four-year pact to 
host this college basketball tournament that will be 
hosted in Charleston, South Carolina. 

May 25th, 2021 – The Philadelphia Phillies placed 
outfielder Bryce Harper on the injured list. Harper is 
batting .274 this season with 7 home runs. The Phil’s 
are 25-29 and 3rd place in the National League East 
Division.

May 30th, 2021 – Indianapolis 500 became the 
largest attended sporting event since the pandemic 
began, with a reduced-capacity sellout crowd of 
135,000 fans (which was 40% of venue capacity). 
At full capacity, the speedway is the largest sporting 
facility in the world with more than 250,000 grand-
stand seats and the ability to host close to 400,000 on 
race day throughout the entire property.
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Bucks County                                                              

 
2021 

Float Committee- Fund Raiser 

All available Items are in 1 lb. Bags 

Deluxe Mixed Nuts – No Peanuts $11.00 
Giant Salted Whole Cashews $11.00 
Colossal Natural Pistachios $11.00 
Whole Almonds, Salted $10.00 
Honey Roasted Cashews $11.00 
Dark Chocolate Cranberries $9.00 

 

Name:  _____________________________________Phone #:_________________________________ 

Email:___________________________________       _Date Ordered:____________________________ 

Address_____________________________________City:_____________________________Zip______ 

Product Price Quantity Total 
    

 
    

 
    

 
    

 
    

 
Send Order & Check, Made out to Bucks County Shrine Club 

Joel H Brookstein 

48 Freedom Lane 

Bensalem, PA 19020       -      215 639 2695 



15

Activities Club Unit Update
By: Ben Litman, Activities Unit VP

The Activities Club Unit has its finger on the pulse 
when it comes to the interests of a younger generation  
of Shriners. Our Fellowship Night had over 40 people 
in attendance. All our events are open to anyone who 
wants to attend. We heard stories of little girls who 
grew up at LuLu. They enjoyed the circus and the 
rodeo. They enjoyed the Mounted Guard and seeing 
the horses. Our Assistant Rabban Dan Scheetz gave 
a powerful speech about LuLu and we received three 
petitions for new Shriners and one re-instatement. 
Many attendees were excited to tour the building and 
see our shrine. We cleaned up Room #5 and made 
it more functional for all LuLu Shriners to utilize. 
We also set-up video games for everyone to play. 
Our expectation is to continue this success with our 
Three Stooges and Hallmark movie event. We have 
consistently drawn at least twenty attendees to each 
event we host. We run our events at cost, $10 a head 
for food. The food is also good quality, fried chicken, 
pizza, chips, desserts, S’mores and more.

The Shrine has a distinct advantage that differentiates  
itself from other aspects of Freemasonry. We offer fun 
and fellowship. In these times when going out and 
having good times are met with caution and regulations,  
we offer ways to enjoy our fraternal bonds and keep 
within due bounds. The younger generations want 
fellowship, esoteric conversations, and casual  
opportunities to enjoy the most fundamental aspects 
of our ancient and honorable fraternity. While other 
generations enjoy the dinner, conversation, and social 
comradery as well, we can provide events and themes 
that balance a mix of activities for several generations. 

Energizing Brands Through  
Strategic Marketing and  

Sales Approaches 

BRANDING & 
DESIGN

WEBSITE 
DEVELOPMENT

INBOUND 
MARKETING

TRADITIONAL 
MEDIA

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8401  |   energy@navitasmarketing.com

www.navitasmarketing.com

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8400  |  homer@homergroup.com

Proud Designers and  

Developers of  

LuLu’s Award-Winning  

Website and Newsletter

www.homergroup.com

(continued on page 27)
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From the Commander:

Hello Brother legionnaires! I 
am hoping that all is well with 
everyone. It appears that we 
are all in the process of getting 
our Covid !9 Vaccinations 
or have already gotten fully 
vaccinated.

With that being said, our May 
meeting was a wonderful  
meeting because approximately  
20 people were in attendance 
in the Merrymac room for 
a live meeting. We only had 
three people on Zoom, so 
things are getting much better. 
I would hope by our meeting 
in September, we will no 
longer need to have a Zoom 
portion to our meeting. I will 
still make it available just in 
case there are members who 
cannot attend in person, for whatever reason. 

We have only a few seats open for our bus trip to 
Arlington (Tomb of the Unknown) so if you wish to go 
on that trip, I suggest you call Gary Portnoy and get 
your reservation in. before they are all filled.

I am continuing to distribute our 100th Anniversary 
Challenge coin to our members, so if you were not 
able to attend our last couple of meetings, please 
make an effort to get to one of our future meetings so 
you can obtain your coin. Anyone else in the Shrine 
who is not a member of the LOH may purchase one of 
our challenge coins for $5.00.

Until we meet again in September for our Picnic/
Ladies night, have a wonderful summer, and please 
stay safe.

Regards,
Ed Blum P.P. C.O.

Legion of Honor
By: Gary M. Portnoy, PC

Arlington Cemetery 
Tomb Trip

The Arlington Cemetery Tomb 
Trip for 2021 is scheduled 
and approved by Arlington 
National Cemetery for Sunday 
7 Nov 2021. The flyer is  
now available and is posted 
on our web site. https://drive.
google.com/file/d/1N7PreOO
8WPs1jWbT8ilUBxpRQ7FLvP
PO/view

At this time, we have 45 of 
52 available seats filled. Do 
not be left out. As conditions 
change we may be able 
to fill the whole bus at 56 
passengers but not at this 
time. The Legion has kept the 
cost to $95.00 a person. We 
will attempt to use the trams 

to tour the entirety of Arlington as was planned for 
this year. We are having a Mission BBQ dinner at 
Montgomery-Cornerstone Lodge # 195 in Rockville, 
Maryland. 

June Meeting

We will meet outdoors behind the Merrymac Room 
at 6:30 PM on 28 June 2021 to conduct our US Flag 
Retirement Ceremony. The June meeting of the 
Legion of Honor will follow in the Merrymac Room at 
7:00 PM-1900 hour. We will also meet on Zoom from 
the Merrymac room as well. If you are uncomfortable 
meeting in person please join us by Zoom. If you 
have any worn and tattered US Flags which require 
a dignified end to their service please bring them in 
or leave them in the container located in the hallway 
near the Legion room.

The Legion of Honor meets on the 4th Monday of 
the month in the LuLu Merrymac Room.
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LULU LEGION OF HONOR 
 

INVITES YOU TO JOIN IN 
LAYING OF THE WREATH  

AT THE TOMB OF THE UNKNOWNS  
NOVEMBER 7, 2021 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Trip will include Arlington wreath laying & Hop on Hop 

Off Arlington Tram Tour https://www.arlingtontours.com/ 

COST OF THE TRIP IS $95.00 PER PERSON Reserve early! 
RESERVATIONS REQUIRED BY OCTOBER 25, 2021  

HOWEVER, SEATS COULD BE SOLD OUT MUCH EARLIER. 
 

Arrive at LuLu ~ 0800 AM.  Bus Departs LuLu Temple at 08:30 AM.  
Coffee and pastries at LuLu.  Box Lunch Included for Bus Trip.  
Dinner at Montgomery-Cornerstone Lodge No. 195 Rockville, MD.  

Catered by Mission Barbeque: Buffet - 3 meats and sides. 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Mail check payable to LuLu Legion of Honor and send this form to: 
Adjutant:   Gary M. Portnoy, PC, 116 Saddlebrook Drive, Dublin, PA 18917-2124  

Box lunch selection:          Turkey _____        Ham _____       Tuna Salad_____ 

 

Amount Enclosed:   $________     Phone #______________         Email: ________________ 

PAYMENT CONFIRMS RESERVATION.          Name(s) of Person(s) for Reservation:   

_____________________  _____________________   _____________________ 

______________________________ _______________________________ 

Mission BBQ: Salmon ___ or  Chicken___   ONLY FOR DIETARY Reasons/All others, 3 meats 
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Club’s Annual Striper fishing event. All arrived safely 
and after checking into our hotel right on the Marina 
and a little “R & R”, prepared to depart for a great 
evening of dining & comradery. 

We arrived at Calvert Marina Charter Docks where 
our two charter boats were waiting to leave at 
6:30AM. Although the striper schools were not 
running, both boat captains and mates worked hard 
to assure that everyone could catch at least one fish. 
The weather stayed 
great in the low 70’s, 
and the seas remained 
calm all day.

After traveling almost 
½ way to Annapolis, 
each rod was able to 
have a fish on.. The 
largest were Noble Jim 
Rowden’s 26” keeper 
on Boat #1, and Noble 
Chas Pierro’s 31” 
keeper on Boat #2. Both 
boats were back to the 
dock, and our group 
departed for home at 
4:30PM with our catch.
 

The Rod and Gun Club meeting on Thursday 24 June 
2021 will be live and in person at LuLu Shriners 
Room #5. The meeting will start at 7:00 PM. Some 
members will meet for dinner at Blue Bell Pizza at  
Rt 73 and Butler Pike. At 5:30 PM. All are invited.

The Sporting Clays 
and Trap groups have 
had a busy spring 
shooting whenever the 
weather permitted. 
Join us for a terrific 
time. Some members 
now meet at the newly 
refurbished Conestoga 
Gun Club to shoot 
pistols. Conestoga Gun 
Club 820 Street Road, 
Southampton, Pa 18966 
(215) 355 9484. www.
ConestogaGunClub.org 
Stu Konefsky is fielding 

a 22 caliber red dot pistol team aimed at competition. 
The shooters practice at Conestoga.

Solomon’s Island Striper Fishing Trip

On May 16, 2021, fifteen R & G Club members and 
guests departed for Solomons Island, MD for our 

Across the Sights and Along the 
Lines of the LuLu Rod and Gun Club
By: Gary Portnoy

Scan with your  
Phone’s QR Reader

President: Richard M. Rodgers
215-588-1700  •  rrgadget@aol.com

1st Vice President: Bill Kohler
267-252-7495  •  wkohler1@comcast.net

Secretary: ILL Sir. Joel Brookstein, PP
215-620-9956  •  Aragorn2@msn.com

Treasurer: Laird Bevitz 
215-534-2257  •  LBevitz@gmail.com

2021 OFFICERS

“Keep your lines wet and your powder dry!”

Ray Swensen’s “Big One”

The Rod & Gun Club meets at LuLu Shriners at 7 PM in Room 5 
(Activity Room) on the 4th Thursday of each month. 

Bob Ochotny takes aim at a 
fast moving target.

Chas lands a nice keeper.
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Not much has been going 
on due to the epidemic, 
but most of the restrictions 
have been lifted and life will 
be getting back to normal 
soon. The event at Ocean 
City, NJ Is doing better than 
we thought it would do and 
all the rooms at the hotel 
have been booked. Many of 
us are riding down for the 
parade, then returning home 
afterward. We should have 
a decent participation and 
we are looking forward to it, 
having been idle for most of 
the year as well as much of last year. 

On a more somber note, we had to pay our respects 
to our President and his family due to the loss of their 
son and brother following a car crash on Kelly Drive 
recently. Our deepest condolences go out to Jesse and 
Karen as well as their daughter Kyndall. 

Our meetings have been well attended though not 

100% attendance yet.  
Michael’s restaurant has 
reopened for indoor dining, 
but make sure you ask about 
the prices as they still have 
the old menus, but have 
raised their price substantially  
and don’t tell you about it 
until the bill comes. Our 
membership likes that most 
of the Divan has been  
attending our meetings and 
most have joined our Unit. 
On an even better note, we 
can expect Ill. Sir Joel Ward 
to attend our June meeting 

as he is feeling somewhat better and has had his  
Covid shots. It will be great to see him and he really  
has missed participating in all Shrine events and 
groups. We are still going to participate in The July 
4th Parade if there is one that welcomes our Shrine. 

Hoping to see those hibernators at our September 
Meeting as we will once again go dark in July  
and August.

Motor Unit Report
By: Carl Levin, Secretary

Jesse Johnson, Jr. . . . . . . . . . . .          President
Arthur Litman. . . . . . . .       1st Vice President
Ill. Joel L Ward, P.P. . . . . . . . . . .         Treasurer
Carl Levin . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Secretary
C. Barry Hyman . . . . . . . . . .         Road Captain

We meet the Second Thursday at 7:30 p.m. 
except July and August

2021 MOTOR UNIT OFFICERS

Stadium Crew
By: Paul J. Feigel, Sr., H. P. & P.

The stadium crew will pick up their paint brushes on July 12, 2021. 
Who is on the stadium crew, you might ask? Why YOU of course. 

They say that many hands make light the work. With your help we 
should finish the painting of the red stands and paddock area this  
summer. Our crew starts at 6:00 PM, Mondays thru Thursdays until 
dark, weather permitting. Come out when and if you can to enjoy the 
comradery. We would really love to see you.
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Do you remember Zima? You’re fortunate if you 
don’t. It was a “malternative,” (that is, alternative to 
beer) alcoholic drink that was wildly popular circa 
1995. I’ll shamefully admit, I was a fan at the time. It 
was a clear malt beverage whose flavor is described 
as somewhere between Diet Sprite and chewing on 
aluminum foil.

When I was younger, thinner, and generally more 
fun to be around, I used to go to nightclubs. One club 
offered Zima with a shot of Chambord (a raspberry 
liqueur) in it to make it more palatable. It was hip,  
it was cool, it was overpriced, and it wasn’t boring  
old beer.

Zima was trying to compete with wine coolers and 
ride the clear beverage fad at the same time. We had 
Bartles & Jaymes and Crystal Pepsi and nonsense 
like that back then. And Coors, who made Zima, 
desperately tried to market their product to men. But 
it quickly became the butt of jokes by late night talk 
shows as being a “girly drink.” It got really popular, 
really fast, and then died within about 2 years.

But Coors kept making it for decades with reduced 
distribution and marketing. The reason was because 
of the manufacturing process and their market  
positioning. Their dirty secret: Zima was made from 
leftover beer! They would run old beer that they 
couldn’t sell through charcoal filters to strip out all 
the color and flavor, add a little artificial citrus flavor, 
bottle, re-carbonate, and then sell it at a premium. 
It’s like a pig farmer figured out that they could sell 
scrapple for twice the price of ham if they just  
repackaged it as “Pork Pâté.” That was Zima.

These folks were brilliant pioneers. Now-a-days, we 
have White Claw, Truly, Smirnoff Ice, and a host of 
other hard seltzer, non-beer products. Zima wasn’t 
bad, it was just way ahead of its time.

Now for something completely different: Guinness.

Guinness Foreign Extra Stout beer has a rather 

unusual process to it as well. Back in Ireland, they 
make the wort. Wort is unfermented beer, made from 
water, malted (and sometimes unmalted) barley, and 
perhaps other adjuncts, grains, and hops. They take 
the wort, reduce it down to a syrup, and ship it all 
over the world. Then, the syrup gets mixed with local 
water and fermented to make beer for bottling. So it 
will taste different depending on where you tilt a pint 
of the black stuff. The process is similar to Coca-Cola 
or Pepsi who make syrup in a central location and 
then ship to local bottlers.

Another oddity about Guinness is the way it gets 
served. They use a mix of carbon dioxide and nitrogen  
(most beers are tapped with just CO2) and push the 
brew through a metal plate with small holes. This 
makes the process of pouring a pint a wee bit more 
time consuming but it produces the creamy, silky 
head and mouth feel which is indicative of Guinness. 
Fun fact: Guinness hired a statistician in 1899 to 
monitor and analyze their factory processes and his 
techniques are still used to this day! Not just in brewing,  
but the entire field of statistics!

People are doing all kinds of wacky things to make 
beverages these days. And the Brewmeisters  
Taproom is looking to taste them! Well, maybe not 
the gross ones (I had a pickle beer recently, which I 
wouldn’t force upon my worst enemy). We’re looking  
for charter members and regular members and  
ladies are welcome. So if interested in joining, please 
contact me at mjsherlock@gmail.com.

Sláinte 

Alternative Ways of Brewing
By: Michael Sherlock
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The LuLu Shrine Klownz have for many years visited 
the Philadelphia Shriners Hospital on the second 
Saturday of each month. This has been a joy to share 
sometime with the children while they get the medical 
care they need. We all put on our smiling faces, 
costumes, makeup, and we also bring some trinket 
for the children.

We all know that this year has been difficult for 
everyone. About March we were no longer able to 
visit the hospital or even stop by outside and do 
a skit. Illustrious Sir Finky and Stinky have long 
supported a program of having little party for the 
children on the last night of each month. Each club 
and unit of LuLu Shrine would pay for pizza, juice, 
water, and soda for the children and staff. Also, the 
clubs and units all brought gifts for the children. This 
has been an exciting time for everyone. Each visit 
also included entertainment. The LuLu Klownz often 
were in costume and visiting with the children during 
these events.

When the visits were no longer able to be done, 
Illustrious Sir Finky and Stinky decided to do the 
next best thing. They scheduled zoom meetings on 
the last night of the month. Again, each club and unit 
were the sponsors. These zoom meeting included 
the sponsoring club or unit membership on zoom 
with the children and staff from the hospital. It lasted 

about 45 minutes and a great time was enjoyed by 
all. The entertainment was also wonderful. Since we 
could not visit on Christmas as we normally do, we 
held a zoom meeting for the children and staff with a 
wonderful singer. 

Many of us have visited our local hospitals and put a 
smiling face of those we visit. This makes the patient 
and the visitor feel outstanding. We just wanted to 
share an idea that has been working for us. We want 
to wish everyone all the joy of being there for others 
with or without a costume, you can make a world of 
difference is another person’s life.

LuLu Klownz and Sharing The Love  
With Children

302-745-4600

“Zounds  
 Klown”

The

zoundsclown@gmail.com
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The FEZtival of Trees & Lights with Santa is a major 
fundraising event for the LuLu Shrine. We believe  
we have started a holiday tradition for many area  
residents, and we hope you will consider becoming a 
part of this positive community event. The purpose of 
this event is to help us maintain our beautiful LuLu 
Shrine facility and support our mission of helping kids.  
We want to raise awareness of who we Shriners are  
and what we do. It is also our intention to bring our 
community together for a fun filled family-oriented  
holiday experience.

The Nobles and Ladies of LuLu Shrine have begun 
preparations for a 3rd FEZtival of Trees & Lights with 
Santa and would like to invite you to participate.  
The 2021 FEZtival will be November 18th to 21st. 
There will be decorations throughout the Shrine Center  
along with food and beverages for your enjoyment, 
children’s story time and movie time, shop the  
Marketplace, FREE digital photos 
with Santa, and of course, the 
forest of beautifully decorated 
Christmas trees that will be 
raffled off.

To become a tree sponsor,  
businesses or organizations are  
being asked to donate and set up  
a fully decorated pre-lit Christmas  
tree. A sign designating the name 
of the business or organization 
will be prominently displayed 
with the tree. Tree Sponsors 
information will also be included 
in our event program and on our 
website. Our sponsorship packages  
include a tree, admission and 
raffle tickets, FEZ newsletter 
advertising packages, and  
promotional opportunities for 
the business or organization. 
We hope to have all LuLu Shrine 
clubs and units sponsor a tree 
this year. Decorated trees may be 
any family-oriented theme and/

or can promote the organization or business. Perhaps 
your workplace could use the creation and decorating 
of the tree as a team building exercise or a holiday 
project for the employees or group members? Visit 
our FEZtival webpage at lulushriners.org to review 
the rules and guidelines to participate. 

Patrons to the FEZtival purchase raffle tickets and 
place their tickets in the candy cane next to the tree of 
their choice. Raffle winners for each tree are selected 
on the last day of the FEZtival. Tree winners then 
bring home their beautiful tree and any gifts included. 
Admission to this family, friendly event is $5 for 
adults and children under 12 are free. Tree raffle  
tickets will be for sale at 10 for $10. The top three 
tree ticket receivers will be awarded 1st, 2nd and  
3rd place certificates. NEW This year “Breakfast  
with Santa” on Saturday, November 20th from  
8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. $10 adults, $5 children ages 

11 to 4, ages 3 & under FREE! 

We need everyone’s assistance 
to make this fundraising event 
a success for the LuLu Shrine. 
With the support of Illustrious Sir 
Gingras and the Divan the event 
co-chairs Mike Feldsher and Ben 
Litman have the commitment of 
Scott Simkins and the Stewards 
for refreshments and the Santa 
Breakfast, Kristi Simkins is  
heading up advertising and social 
media promotion, and Finky P.P. 
and Stinky Fink are running the 
tickets committee. We are looking  
for members to head up the  
following committees: Decorating,  
Facilities, Finance, and Tree 
Sponsors. Volunteers are also 
needed as Storytime readers, 
photographers, Santa helpers, 
and breakfast servers. Contact 
event co-chair Mike Feldsher  
at mfeldsher@gmail.com or  
215-498-4893 to sign up to help. 

2021 FEZtival of Trees & Lights with Santa
By: Mike Feldsher
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Well, we are sailing open 
waters for the summer 
of social events. The 
Covid-19 storm is coming 
under control, and we can 
socialize, once again.

Our crew is docking and 
rafting for our informal 

dinner with our First Mates (Ladies) and friends. 
We will be watching the sun shining on the water 
during the day, a sunset into the sea, with the 
moon glowing on the water at night. We meet 
in the cockpit on the second Tuesday of the 

month at “Pier” Phil’s Tavern for our Dutch Treat 
cocktails and dinners. Please join us with your 
ladies. Call our Rear Commodore, Ill. Sir Ed Blum, 
P.P. (302-745-4600) if you plan to join us at Pier 
Phil’s. In May we held our Change of Watch at 
Pine Crest on the 11th followed by our Memorial 
Day service and picnic with Nur Shrine in Elkton, 
MD. on the 30th.

From time to time our land dinner will be held at 
another restaurant in lieu of our normal Pier. We 
are planning to dock throughout the summer in 
June, July and August at major ports, so review 
our new letter/chart issued by our navigator 
(Secretary, mate Ed) to our crews for logging their 
charts regarding upcoming months.

Looking forward to seeing you on the helm in 
open waters this season.

Note to Mates: our bridge and crew meetings are 
held on the fourth Tuesday of each month at LuLu 
Yacht Club room #10 at 7pm.

If you are interested in being a crew member by 
boating, sailing, or joining our social activities, 
contact P.C. Matt Hallowell, P.P. at 215-918-0418.

“Until We Anchor Again… Fair Winds”

2021 OFFICERS

John Casanover. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Commodore

Harris Brody. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Vice Commodore

Albert Bailey. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Treasurer 

Ed Peterson  . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Secretary 

By Past Commodore Ill. Sir Matt Hallowell, P.P.

Sightings from the Crow’s Nest	

Ahoy Mates, Haul Up Your Anchor



25

★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  JULY BIRTHDAYS  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★

Winton E Hewitt. . . . . . . . . . . . 7/1

Michael G Comfort. . . . . . . . . .           7/1

Albert S Wiesner . . . . . . . . . . .            7/2

Daniel P Martin. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/2

Dan L King. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 7/2

Michael F Duffy. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/2

Raymond T George . . . . . . . . .          7/2

Edward C Moritz. . . . . . . . . . .            7/4

Arthur H Douglas. . . . . . . . . . .            7/4

Jay S Allison. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                7/4

Edgar A Mitchell . . . . . . . . . . .            7/5

Henry G Scott. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               7/5

Earl S Colella. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               7/5

Mark H Whited . . . . . . . . . . . .             7/5

Joseph W Kelly. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/5

James C Wright Jr. . . . . . . . . .           7/7

William J Trudel Sr.. . . . . . . . .          7/7

Albert W Bailey . . . . . . . . . . . .             7/8

Rick S Freedman. . . . . . . . . . .            7/8

Michael D Gruber. . . . . . . . . . .            7/8

Robert W Shinn. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/9

Robert Mayer. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               7/9

John Descano. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               7/9

Thomas A McDonald. . . . . . .        7/11

Guy K Homer. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/11

Joseph R Long. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/12

Bradford D Houchins. . . . . . .        7/12

Lawrence J Roantree. . . . . . .        7/12

Richard S Gillie . . . . . . . . . . .            7/13

John J Skreenock. . . . . . . . . .           7/13

Philip F Walter. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/14

Robert J Cepielik . . . . . . . . . .           7/14

David J Guba. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/14

William J Kelly P.P. . . . . . . . .         7/15

Robert L Dennis Sr. . . . . . . . .          7/16

Gary M Brownstein . . . . . . . .         7/16

Roger E Shaver . . . . . . . . . . .            7/17

Edmund H Jurgelewicz . . . . .      7/21

R. C. J Brown. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/21

Luis A Arroyo. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/21

Charles T Logan. . . . . . . . . . .            7/22

Samuel A Monastra. . . . . . . .         7/22

Christopher L Saffici . . . . . . .        7/22

John J Waring Jr. . . . . . . . . .           7/22

John S Milne III. . . . . . . . . . .            7/23

Frank Hall Jr. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/23

Eugene J Frohlich . . . . . . . . .          7/23

Charles R Frohlich. . . . . . . . .          7/23

Kenneth G Marley . . . . . . . . .          7/23

Rashad K Freeman . . . . . . . .         7/23

Carl F Bornmann Jr. . . . . . . .         7/24

Harry W Ritz . . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/24

Julius G Ferraro. . . . . . . . . . .            7/24

Francis J Lorine III . . . . . . . .         7/24

Timothy J Malloy. . . . . . . . . .           7/24

Steven E Errickson. . . . . . . . .          7/24

Arthur M Binder . . . . . . . . . .           7/25

Christopher A Zahn. . . . . . . .         7/25

Charles J Dean. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/25

Leonard R Gold P.P.. . . . . . . .         7/26

John B Gross. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7/26

David W Mac Farland . . . . . .       7/26

Allen Mandelbaum. . . . . . . . .          7/26

Benjamin N Litman. . . . . . . .         7/26

John W Bryant. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/27

Donald R Poole Jr . . . . . . . . .          7/27

Anthony J Garvey. . . . . . . . . .           7/28

Curtis L Proctor. . . . . . . . . . .            7/28

George W Metz. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/29

Santo M Minghenelli . . . . . . .        7/29

George M Gingrich III. . . . . . . 7/29

John Burke. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7/30

Steven A Morrison. . . . . . . . .          7/30

Karl E Beckers. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/31

James E Cooke. . . . . . . . . . . .             7/31
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Hugh J Mc Ginniss. . . . . . . . . .           8/1

Bruce C Gaskey . . . . . . . . . . . .             8/1

Scott H Kozin. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               8/1

Michael A Kent. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/1

Albert R Cortese Sr . . . . . . . . .          8/2

Jerry Sharf. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 8/2

Ronald J Long . . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/2

Steven M Seder . . . . . . . . . . . .             8/2

Matthew B Dwyer . . . . . . . . . .           8/2

Harry F Speth Jr.. . . . . . . . . . .            8/3

Charles M Zell . . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/3

Henry H Halsman . . . . . . . . . .           8/3

Spencer Butterwick Jr. . . . . . .        8/3

Richard W Allgood. . . . . . . . . .           8/3

Larry J Folmar. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/3

Eric V Mayro. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               8/3

Michael D Hudson. . . . . . . . . .           8/3

Gregory T Lees. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/3

Richard L Carter . . . . . . . . . . .            8/4

Robert J Archacki Jr . . . . . . . .         8/4

Gerald M Ellis . . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/5

William A Staneruck . . . . . . . .         8/5

Walter S Flores . . . . . . . . . . . .             8/5

John W Dean V . . . . . . . . . . . .             8/5

Raymond F Swenson Jr. . . . . .       8/6

William H Kohler. . . . . . . . . . .            8/6

Morris Novick . . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/7

Barry J MacBride. . . . . . . . . . .            8/7

John R Schumann. . . . . . . . . .           8/7

Robert D Hayes . . . . . . . . . . . .             8/7

Nicholas Kiefer. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/8

Darrell E Swank. . . . . . . . . . . .             8/8

Thomas J Bannar. . . . . . . . . . .            8/9

James H Jones. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/9

Joseph D Ochotny . . . . . . . . . .           8/9

Robert J Hreha. . . . . . . . . . . .             8/10

Jerry J Hamilton . . . . . . . . . .           8/10

Theodore J Bickel III . . . . . . .        8/11

Benjamin C Lentz. . . . . . . . . .           8/11

Sheldon Novack. . . . . . . . . . .            8/11

Kenneth H Gable. . . . . . . . . .           8/11

Adam J Soloff. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/11

Leon S Malmud . . . . . . . . . . .            8/12

Don Benn. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 8/12

Edward T Mac Connell. . . . . .       8/12

Bernard Lyman. . . . . . . . . . .            8/13

Paul W Ziegler. . . . . . . . . . . .             8/13

Philip A Candelore. . . . . . . . .          8/13

George R Haynes. . . . . . . . . .           8/13

Leon H Strohecker Jr. . . . . . .        8/14

Walter O Thaler. . . . . . . . . . .            8/15

Arthur W Shannon. . . . . . . . .          8/15

Paul K Price. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               8/16

Wayne E Bailey . . . . . . . . . . .            8/16

Harry C Kirchhoff. . . . . . . . . .           8/17

William B McIntyre . . . . . . . .         8/17

H. Edmund Petersohn. . . . . .       8/17

Francis X Dufner. . . . . . . . . .           8/17

Mark A Wahn. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/17

Daniel A Nolan Jr. . . . . . . . . .           8/17

Eugene W Scholl . . . . . . . . . .           8/18

Gene F LoConte. . . . . . . . . . .            8/18

Harry J Paulussen. . . . . . . . .          8/19

Joseph J Cassidy . . . . . . . . . .           8/19

Michael F Schleigh. . . . . . . . .          8/19

Joseph P Mallee III. . . . . . . . .          8/19

Raymond S Beck . . . . . . . . . .           8/20

Arthur C Hayes Md . . . . . . . .         8/20

Edwin J Lobley. . . . . . . . . . . . 8/20

Marc H Schlessinger . . . . . . .        8/20

Robert J Eppinger . . . . . . . . .          8/20

Mortimer J Gilbert. . . . . . . . .          8/21

Raymond M Fine. . . . . . . . . .           8/21

Jerome L Springer. . . . . . . . .          8/21

James H Phillips. . . . . . . . . . .            8/22

Jack D Enoches. . . . . . . . . . .            8/22

Thomas M Knotts. . . . . . . . . .           8/22

Harris H Brooks. . . . . . . . . . .            8/22

Frederick H Straub III . . . . . .       8/22

Charles M Jones. . . . . . . . . . .            8/23

Edward J Silverman. . . . . . . .         8/23

Edward J Neilson. . . . . . . . . .           8/23

Louis W Eggert. . . . . . . . . . . . 8/23

Richard K Gaver. . . . . . . . . . .            8/24

William T White. . . . . . . . . . .            8/24

Vincent J Ionata. . . . . . . . . . .            8/24

James Boffa. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               8/25

Frederick H Ruderick. . . . . . .        8/25

Jack M Barish . . . . . . . . . . . .             8/25

Anthony J Nunno. . . . . . . . . .           8/26

William H Marley Jr. . . . . . . .         8/26

Steven O Sacks. . . . . . . . . . . .             8/27

Sylvester C Richardson . . . . .      8/28

John E Clapp. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/28

Nicholas C Lutz Jr . . . . . . . . .          8/28

Thomas Gamon IV. . . . . . . . .          8/28

Mark P Gatta. . . . . . . . . . . . .              8/29

Paul L Lewis. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               8/30

Frank Johnson Jr. . . . . . . . . .           8/30

Robert L Snyderman. . . . . . .        8/30

Robert J Ritchie. . . . . . . . . . .            8/30

Alexander F Cabot. . . . . . . . .          8/30

Robert J Geller. . . . . . . . . . . .             8/31

George T Rowland III. . . . . . .        8/31

Robert L Ochotny. . . . . . . . . .           8/31

★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★ AUGUST BIRTHDAYS  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★
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•  

Contact us to learn about countless vacation options:                                 
OCEAN & RIVER CRUISES        EUROPEAN TRAVEL       DISNEY & UNIVERSAL 
ALL-INCLUSIVE RESORTS         FAMILY VACATIONS      CAR RENTALS 
GROUP TRAVEL                         HONEYMOONS              HOTELS 

Why use our travel agency? 

We can quickly do all the research for you and save you time and money! We know 
exactly where to find the most updated pricing, newest products, and special 
promotions. Contact Dan & Debbie Scheetz, members of LuLu Shrine, for all your 
Vacation Dreams! Best pricing possible with no surcharges. Contact us today! 

     267-288-5699      debbie@getawayvacations.net      dan@getawayvacations.net 

 

 

Membership is the singular highest priority. Without 
Shriners, there is no reason for LuLu to exist. Activities  
is providing opportunities to work together for the 
betterment of all of LuLu. Membership cannot only be 
about recruitment. We need to retain members and 
engage them. We can bring back suspended Shriners 
due to NPDs. We need to show current, future, and 
returning Shriners the greater values of LuLu Shrine 
that exceed the $135 annual dues.

Quality membership leads to quality leadership in  
all levels of any organization. The stories that have 
come from attendees at our events have been  
overwhelmingly positive. From a young father of  
four being able to share an aspect of his Masonic life 
with his family to a non-Mason working to join Blue 
Lodge and the Shrine so that he can enjoy the  
wonderful properties of Masonry, Activities is giving  
a relaxed environment where LuLu Shrine can  
openly discuss why we are worth someone’s time.

We hope that each Club and Unit attends our events. 
We hope you will promote our events. Not for the 
benefit of Activities Club Unit, but for a far more noble  
and glorious purpose, promote the opportunity for 
recruitment. LuLu Shrine may become another footmark  
in the extinction of American Masonic fraternalism.

Activities Club Unit Update  (continued from page 15)
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A Special Thanks to those who played 
in our past golf outings. It is because of 
your generosity that we have been able 

to help so many at   

SHRINERS HOSPITAL   

OF PHILADELPHIA  

ALL PROCEEDS ARE DONATED  

TO SHRINERS HOSPITAL   

OF PHILADELPHIA 
 

LuLu Shriners 
24th Annual Charity 

Golf Outing 
 

 

 

Mission Statement 
• Provide the highest quality care to 

children with neuromusculoskele-
tal conditions, burn injuries and 
other special healthcare needs 
within a compassionate, family-
centered and collaborative care 
environment. 

• Provide for education of physicians 
and other healthcare profession-
als. 

• Conduct research to discover new 
knowledge that improves the qual-
ity of care and quality of life of 
children and families. 

This mission is carried out without 
regard to race, color, creed, sex or 
sect, disability, national origin or 
ability of a patient or family to pay. 

Vision Statement 

Become the best at transforming chil-
dren’s lives by providing exceptional 
health care through innovative re-

search, in a patient and family-
centered environment. 

24th ANNUAL 

Benefiting 

Tuesday, September 28, 2021 

LuLu Country Club 
1600 Limekiln Pike                 

North Hills (Glenside), PA  19038 

Chair: David Caddick, Sr. 
digger932@aol.com ~ 215-778-7587 

Alternate Contact: Renee Gerheart 
renee@caddickutilities.com ~ 215-527-0486 

A Special Thanks to those who played 
in our past golf outings. It is because of 
your generosity that we have been able 

to help so many at   

SHRINERS HOSPITAL   

OF PHILADELPHIA  

ALL PROCEEDS ARE DONATED  

TO SHRINERS HOSPITAL   

OF PHILADELPHIA 
 

LuLu Shriners 
24th Annual Charity 

Golf Outing 
 

 

 

Mission Statement 
• Provide the highest quality care to 

children with neuromusculoskele-
tal conditions, burn injuries and 
other special healthcare needs 
within a compassionate, family-
centered and collaborative care 
environment. 

• Provide for education of physicians 
and other healthcare profession-
als. 

• Conduct research to discover new 
knowledge that improves the qual-
ity of care and quality of life of 
children and families. 

This mission is carried out without 
regard to race, color, creed, sex or 
sect, disability, national origin or 
ability of a patient or family to pay. 

Vision Statement 

Become the best at transforming chil-
dren’s lives by providing exceptional 
health care through innovative re-

search, in a patient and family-
centered environment. 

24th ANNUAL 

Benefiting 

Tuesday, September 28, 2021 

LuLu Country Club 
1600 Limekiln Pike                 

North Hills (Glenside), PA  19038 

Chair: David Caddick, Sr. 
digger932@aol.com ~ 215-778-7587 

Alternate Contact: Renee Gerheart 
renee@caddickutilities.com ~ 215-527-0486 For Registration and Donations, please contact:

Chair: David Caddick, Sr. ~ digger932@aol.com ~ 215-778-7587 
Alternate Contact: Renee Gerheart ~ renee@caddickutilities.com ~ 215-527-0486

ALL PROCEEDS ARE DONATED TO SHRINERS HOSPITAL OF PHILADELPHIA

LuLu Country Club
1600 Limekiln Pike, North Hills (Glenside), PA 19038


